AISKEW & LEEMING BAR PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on 24 May 2017
at 7:15 pm

In Motel Leeming, Leeming Bar.
Chair:  Councillor A Sutcliffe
Councillors attended: Councillors Redman, Marr, Les, Pocklington and Asquith.
County Councillor Wilkinson, District Councillors Noone and Barningham

Members of the Public:  4  

1.  
Public questions:  
2.
Apologies were given by Cllr Kennedy
3.
The Minutes were accepted by all present after the addition of “causing complex 
construction issues” in Minute Ref: 3 and that Cllr Pocklington would attend the A1 
Liaison Meeting in Minute Ref: 9.   The Minutes were amended and signed by the 
Chairman.
4.
Police Report:  Noted
5.
County Council Report: Cllr Les introduced our new County Councillor Annabel Wilkinson.  The Chairman welcomed her to the meeting.   
6.
Hambleton District Council Report:  The Green Bin Service has been well accepted.

The Community Governance Review Consultation has been discussed at HDC full council meeting and the decision made that Bedale Town Council and Aiskew & Leeming Bar Parish Council will continue to work as they are.

District Councillor Barningham has been appointed Chairman of HDC Licencing Committee and District Councill Noone has been appointed Vice Chairman of HDC Planning Committee.  
7.
 External Committee Reports were given at the Annual Parish Meeting.
8.
Cllr Pocklington reported on the A1L2B Liaison Meeting on 5 May 2017.


The opening date for the A1M has been delayed until Winter 2017.  It is anticipated that the new motorway will open as early as October 2017.  The delay has been caused by complexities around building on two scheduled monuments and engineering problems widening the cutting at Fort Bridge.  It is planned that the southern section which is 99% complete southbound and the northbound section which is 92% complete will open in stages.  Leeming to Bowbridge – late May 2017;  Bowbridge to Low Street – June 2017; Low Street to Catterick Central – July 2017.

           There are still major works to be completed at Catterick/Tunstall.  The local road will also be opened and the link to the local road with Kirby Fleetham will be reinstated.
 9.
 Leeming Bar Residents Association:  The Report was circulated and noted. 
10.
Correspondence:  A Personal Trainer who is a resident of Leeming Bar asked the 
Council if she could use the play park in the village for training.  This was discussed and 
agreed that she could use Freeman’s Way Play Park but not Leeming Bar Play Park. 
Clerk to inform the resident.
10.1    An Estate Agent in Bedale contacted the Council on behalf of a client requesting that a 
notice be put up in Otterbeck Way stating ‘No Ball Games’.  This was discussed and it 
was decided to refuse the request.  Clerk to inform the Estate Agent.

10.2
A letter has been received from HDC Legal Department requesting that the Council sign 
to say they will comply with Section 106 regulations.  The Chairman signed the 
document.  Clerk to action.
11. 
General Parish Matters:  The request to NYCC Higways for a gate on Kingfisher Play 
Park was refused.  This was discussed and decided that the Parish would fund the cost 
of installing a gate at the Sandill Lane entrance to the Play Park.  Clerk to contact the 
Contractor. 
11.1
A request was made to NYCC Highways to remove a redundant bus stop in Low Street.  


Leeming Bar.  The Council is informed by Highways that the cost of this would be 
£200 and would have to be funded by the Parish Council.  Clerk to contact NYCC 
Highways to ascertain if the council can arrange to have this work carried out or if the 
work has to be carried out by Highway but paid for by the Parish Council.

11.2
Cllr Marr reported that the problems with the two bunkers were resolved.  The small 
bunker has been made safe.  HDC Environmental Health has served a notice on the 
owner of the reservoir bunker so that this can also be made safe.
11.3   The upkeep of the wooden benches and the notice boards was discussed and it was 
decided to advertise on the notice boards for a joiner/painter to carry out this work. 

12.
Highways: The new pedestrian crossing on Leeming Lane was discussed after a 
Resident informed the Council that it looked like a zebra crossing not a light 
operated crossing.  It was decided that the Clerk contact the developers to find out what 
type of crossing is being installed.

The request to NYCC Highways to extend the yellow lines in Sandahill Lane was 
rejected.
13.
Hambleton District Council Planning Decisions:  Noted 
 
14.
Hambleton District Council Planning Applications:  

Planning Ref:  17/00829/FUL  -  No observations.

Planning Ref:  17/01008/FUL  -  No observations.  Cllr C Les declared an interest.

Planning Ref:   17/01000/ADV  -  The Council wish to see this approved.

15.
Playground Inspection Reports: The reports were read and discussed and it was decided the Cllr Marr and Cllr Pocklington would visit all the play parks and give a report.

16.
Finance:  The monthly accounts and the end of year accounts were presented to the 
Council.  These were accepted by all Councillors present and signed by the Chairman.
17.
Items for next Agenda:

The Village Square and Co-op in Leeming.
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